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God of wisdom,

we thank you

for all the gifts you have given us
throughout this school year.

We praise you for giving us life,

for saving us in Christ,

and for choosing us to be your people.

As we come to the end of this school year,
we voice our gratitude

for the good things you have done in us,
and we praise you for all who have shared
in the work of this school.

We ask you to bless them in your love
and give them refreshment and peace.
We praise you, God,

through Jesus Christ, our Lord,

who lives and reigns forever and ever.
Amen.
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St Bernadette’s RCP Newsletter

End of Summer term 2018




 
Together we Learn. Together we Achieve. Together we grow in God's Love.

As we come to the end of the school year, we would like to wish you and your family a great Summer holidays and we look forward to seeing you after the break in September. It is amazing how much can be achieved by the children, staff, parents and Governors in just one year. The achievements extend from the academic to the sporting and the creative arts and to the numerous fun and fundraising events involving the PTA and wider community this year. We achieve so much because we work together as a team and this is one of the greatest strengths of the school. 

Mrs Cooper
After 10 years working at St Bernadette’s, Mrs Cooper will be leaving us at the end of this week. She will be spending more time with her family after years of dedication and loyalty to the school. We thank her for everything she has done for the school and I’m sure you will join me in sending our love and best wishes to her for the future. 
Reception Class teacher

After a rigorous interview process, I am delighted to announce that we have appointed Miss Katherine Burton to be our new Reception class teacher. She will work alongside Mrs Stevenson and the rest of the team starting in September. Our teaching team is now fully complete for next year. 
RE Inspection

Thank you to all parents, pupils and staff for your support during the RE inspection. We will keep you updated on the outcomes and the Inspection report, which will soon be made available on our school website – please keep checking over the next few weeks. 
Year 5 & 6 show – Pirates of the Curry Bean
A huge congratulations to all our Year 5 and 6 children who put on such a fantastic show for us all to enjoy last week. It really was the best school show I have seen in a very long time! 
School Performance
As a school we have performed very well in terms of our academic results this year. We will soon publish our SATs data etc. on the school website. Thank you to all the staff who work tirelessly hard to ensure good outcomes for all our pupils. Also to our pupils and parents who support the school and work with us to give the children the best education they all deserve! 

Year 6 Photo booth 
Our school PTA have kindly organised and paid for a ‘Photo Booth’ to be brought into school this Tuesday 17th July for our Year 6 children 
Dinner Money – Last reminder
Please can all Dinner money be paid by the end of the school year. If you would like an up to date balance, please contact the school office. Payments can now only be accepted online through Bury MBC. 

Ice Lolly sale
Ice lollies and Ice creams will be sold this Monday and Tuesday. 
Year 6 Leavers’ Mass – Tuesday 17th July

All Year 6 parents are invited to this very special Mass for our Year 6 children at 9.15am in church. 

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly – Wednesday 18th July 

All Year 6 parents are invited to the Leavers’ Assembly at 9.15am in the school hall. We look forward to seeing you there. 
School Money

Please can any arrears be cleared by the end of term. 

Breakfast and After School club
Please can all requests be emailed to stbernadettesoohc@gmail.com for bookings made by vouchers. 
Thank you and Goodbye

We would like to thank the following families for their support over the years as we wish them all the best for the future: Purdue, Matulka, Hurst, McHale, Hardy, Scully, Bushell, Langley, Heywood, Walker, Murphy-Fallon, Winter, Smith, Miller-Coates, Connaughton, Byrne, Holt, O’Dell and Mothershaw. 
We would also like to say a fond farewell to Mrs Boyle, buona fortuna to Miss Boucher, best wishes to Mrs Sutcliffe and good luck to Mrs Gilbertson. Everyone here at St Bernadette’s will miss you all. 

Congratulations!
As a final note for this newsletter, we would like to congratulate Mrs O’Donnell on the birth of her baby girl Niamh. Also good luck to Mrs Rayson who gets married over summer, and will return in September as Mrs Taylor.     

	July

	17th July
	Leavers’ Mass in Church (whole school) – 9.15am

	18th July
	Leavers’ Assembly – 9.15am                 
End of Term – School Closes 1.30pm. There is no after school club on Wednesday


Dates for Diary
School starts for all children on Tuesday 4th September 2018.
See you then! [image: image1.png]



